

College Station Independent School District

Success... each life... each day ... each hour

MEMORANDUM

To:

Dr. Eddie Coulson, Superintendent

From:

Dr. Clark Ealy, Deputy Superintendent for Administrative Services

Date:

March 6, 2013

Subject:

2012 Preliminary Results for STAAR Grades 3-8

Agenda Item:

K-1

Board Priority/

District Goal:

Priorities A, B and C: Goals 1, 2, 4 and 5

BACKGROUND

The 2011-2012 school year is the first year for the transition from the Texas Assessment of Knowledge and Skills (TAKS) test to the new State of Texas Assessment of Academic Readiness (STAAR). Students in grades 3-8 took these first STAAR tests in the spring of 2012. The Texas Education Agency did not determine the passing standards for STAAR in grades 3-8 until late fall 2012, and districts did not receive their results until January 2013.

RECOMMENDATION - REPORT ONLY

It is recommended that the Board of Trustees of College Station ISD receive a report summarizing the preliminary results on the 2012 STAAR tests for students who were in grades 3-8 last school year.

CLARK C. EALY, Ph.D.

Deputy Superintendent for

Administrative Services

1812 Welsh Avenue College Station, TX 77840 Phone 979-764-5476 Fax 979-694-5825 EDDIE COULSON, Ed.D. Superintendent of Schools